
























DIVISION OF CODE ENFORCEMENT AND BUILDING SAFETY 
1139 E. SPRINGHILL DR. 
TERRE HAUTE, IN. 47802 

PHONE  (812) 299-2244  FAX  (812) 299-4995 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
September 13, 2019 
 
To: Douglas J. Boyle 
 
From: Assistant Chief Monte Hughes 
 
Ref: Lowe's Store #0215 
        4701 S. US Hwy 41 
        Terre Haute, IN.  47802 
 
 
 
Dear Mr. Boyle, 
 
 This letter is to confirm that the Honey Creek Fire Department is aware of the 
request to remove the hose from the hose stations within the facility. Our only request is 
that a compatible connection has been left in place for us to use our own hose. As a rule 
we use our own hose whenever we use a hose station so the removal of the hose will not 
adversely affect us. 
 
 Should you have any further needs or questions please feel free to contact us. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Monte J. Hughes 
Monte J. Hughes 
Assistant Chief / Division Coordinator 
Honey Creek Fire Department 
Code Enforcement and Building Safety 



From: Boyle, Douglas J (DHS)
To: Mason, Paul
Cc: Vanblaricum, Karla; Denise Fitzpatrick (dfitzpatrick@dhs.IN.gov); Hyten, Kim R
Subject: RE: Variance 19-06-02 Lowe"s Store Terre HAUTE
Date: Friday, September 13, 2019 2:32:00 PM
Attachments: image001.png

Thank you very much for providing us your acknowledgment, Mr. Mason. This variance application is
now complete, and will be placed back on the Commission’s October 1, 2019 meeting agenda for a
determination.
 
Douglas J. Boyle | Director – Fire Prevention and Building Safety Commission
Indiana Department of Homeland Security
302 W. Washington Street, Room E-208
Indianapolis, IN 46204
Tel: (317) 650-7720
Email: DoBoyle@dhs.in.gov
Web: www.in.gov/dhs

 

From: Mason, Paul [mailto:Paul.Mason@VigoCounty.IN.Gov] 
Sent: Friday, September 13, 2019 2:29 PM
To: Boyle, Douglas J (DHS) <DoBoyle@dhs.IN.gov>
Subject: Variance 19-06-02 Lowe's Store Terre HAUTE
 
**** This is an EXTERNAL email. Exercise caution. DO NOT open attachments or
click links from unknown senders or unexpected email. ****

I have REVIEWED the variance application.Paul Mason Vigo County Building Inspection.
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From: Boyle, Douglas J (DHS)
To: paul.mason@vigocounty.in.gov
Cc: vhaly.murry@lowes.com; daniel.bell@terrehaute.in.gov; montehughes@vigocountyfire.com; Denise Fitzpatrick

(dfitzpatrick@dhs.IN.gov); Hyten, Kim R; Vanblaricum, Karla
Subject: FW: Variance No. 19-06-02 - Lowe"s Store 0215, 4701 S US Highway 41, Terre Haute, IN 47802
Date: Friday, September 13, 2019 11:23:00 AM
Attachments: image001.png

19-06-02 - Lowe"s Store 0215 Removal of Fire Hoses.pdf

Good Morning Inspector Mason,
 
Per the message below and the attached, please accept this message as notification of the attached
variance application submitted to IDHS and the Fire Prevention and Building Safety Commission by
Vhaly Murry, Fire Safety Manager for Lowe’s Corporation, seeking a variance to Section 901.6 of the
2014 Indiana Fire Code, in order to remove the fire hose systems from the store located at 4701
South U.S. Highway 41, Terre Haute, IN 47802, per the request of the fire department. Mr. Murry
originally notified Daniel Bell, local building official having jurisdiction for the City of Terre Haute, of
this variance application. However, upon speaking to Dan this morning, he has informed me that the
location of this store lies outside of his jurisdiction and Terre Haute’s city limits on its south side, and
that you are the local building official having jurisdiction.
 
At your convenience, please review the attached variance application and please respond to this
message to inform our staff that you have been notified of this variance request, and acknowledge
that you are aware of the nature of the variance.  As I mentioned in my message below, please be
advised that providing us this acknowledgment does not constitute any position on your part in favor
of or in opposition of the variance request. Upon receiving your acknowledgments, this variance
application will be complete and ready for the Commission to act on, hopefully by its next meeting
on October 1, 2019. Thank you for your cooperation in helping us bring final resolution to this
matter. Please feel free to contact me or our staff CCed to this message if you have any questions.
 
Sincerely,
 
Douglas J. Boyle | Director – Fire Prevention and Building Safety Commission
Indiana Department of Homeland Security
302 W. Washington Street, Room E-208
Indianapolis, IN 46204
Tel: (317) 650-7720
Email: DoBoyle@dhs.in.gov
Web: www.in.gov/dhs

 

From: Boyle, Douglas J (DHS) 
Sent: Thursday, September 12, 2019 7:10 PM
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To: daniel.bell@terrehaute.in.gov; montehughes@vigocountyfire.com
Cc: vhaly.murry@lowes.com; Denise Fitzpatrick (dfitzpatrick@dhs.IN.gov)
<dfitzpatrick@dhs.IN.gov>; Hyten, Kim R <KHyten@dhs.IN.gov>; Vanblaricum, Karla
<KVanblaricum@dhs.IN.gov>
Subject: Variance No. 19-06-02 - Lowe's Store 0215, 4701 S US Highway 41, Terre Haute, IN 47802
 
Good Evening Mr. Bell and Chief Hughes,
 
As you may already be aware, Vhaly Murry, Fire Safety Manager and representative for Lowe’s
Corporation, submitted a paper variance application to IDHS and the Fire Prevention and Building
Safety Commission (the Commission), requesting a variance to Section 901.6 of the 2014 Indiana, in
order to remove the fire hose systems from the store located at 4701 South U.S. Highway 41, Terre
Haute, IN 47802, per the request of the fire department.  Mr. Murry submitted this paper variance
application a few months ago. I have attached another copy of his application here for your
reference.
 
Even though it appears that Mr. Murry properly notified you and provided you a copy of the variance
application, this variance application is still considered incomplete, as our staff has not received
written documentation from you as the local building and fire officials having jurisdiction, stating
that you have been made aware of the nature of the variance (an acknowledgment). As such, this
application has been pending before the Commission over the last couple of months, because the
Commission cannot take action on an incomplete variance application.
 
The Commission recently adopted an emergency rule to its variances rule in its General
Administrative Rules [675 IAC 12-5 – LSA Document #19-333(E) -
http://www.in.gov/dhs/files/LSA%20Doc%20%23%2019-333(E).pdf], which now only requires the
local building and fire officials to be notified of variance applications filed within their jurisdictions.
Even though the Commission’s rule regarding notifications and acknowledgments from local officials
has now changed, Mr. Murry’s application was filed with us prior to the effectiveness of the rule
change (rule change effective 7/2/2019). As such, we as the Commission’s staff are requesting that
your acknowledgments be received in order to complete this variance application.
 
In order to complete this variance application and move forward in obtaining a determination from
the Commission on this variance request, I request that you respond to this message at your earliest
convenience, advising us that you have received a copy of the variance application and are aware of
the nature of the variance. Please be advised that providing us this acknowledgment does not
constitute any position on your part in favor of or in opposition of the variance request. Upon
receiving your acknowledgments, this variance application will be complete and ready for the
Commission to act on, hopefully by its next meeting on October 1, 2019. Also, I will be forwarding
you an action letter from the Commission regarding this variance application, advising you that the
Commission tabled this variance application at its last meeting on September 4, 2019. Thank you for
your cooperation in helping us bring final resolution to this matter. Please feel free to contact me or
our staff CCed to this message if you have any questions.
 
Sincerely,

http://www.in.gov/dhs/files/LSA%20Doc%20%23%2019-333(E).pdf


 
Douglas J. Boyle | Director – Fire Prevention and Building Safety Commission
Indiana Department of Homeland Security
302 W. Washington Street, Room E-208
Indianapolis, IN 46204
Tel: (317) 650-7720
Email: DoBoyle@dhs.in.gov
Web: www.in.gov/dhs
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